Plympton Council on Aging Minutes — August 31, 2015

Members present: Chris Maiorano, Sandy Henry, Pat Mustacaros, Dot Cushman, Shirley
Martin, Barbara Knox, Jean Langley, Sue Walker, Evie Hannigan

The Council on Aging met at the Town House on August 31, 2015 at 10:30 am with Chris
Maiorano presiding. The minutes of the last meeting were read and accepted.

Old Colony Elder Services — Pat Mustacaros reported that OCES is exploring a project called
“Giving Tuesday” which follows Black Friday.

OCES representative, Mrs. Murray, would like to talk to Plympton residents about programs
and benefits OCES has to offer. She will be invited to speak after the Senior Club meeting at
2:00 pm at Woodlands, October 14,

Senior Aide — Jim Mustacaros reported that he has a new client and all his clients are doing
well. A fire truck backed into the senior van and did damage to the driver’s side of the van.

Senior Club — Dot Cushman reported the next meeting of the Senior Club will be on October 14
at 12:30 pm at Woodlands. It will be a pot luck lunch. The Upland Club Senior BBQ held August
12 had 70 attendees.

Chris Maiorano reported that the Senior Workoff Program applications will be enclosed with
September issue of the Newsletter. Healthy Harvest delivery was made on August 12.

We have 30 people signed up for the Charles Riverboat cruise.

MCOA dues of $175 are due. CIRCA dues of $25 are due. Motion was made and passed to pay
CIRCA dues.

Applications to the Cultural Council are due in October. Discussion followed to have the COA
host an Octogenarian event in May with entertainment and a trip to the Fuller Museum in the
spring.

COA training will be held in East Bridgewater, September 28. Chris and Dot will attend.
Treasurer’s Report: Town: $5,530.78; handy: $4,584.

Meeting adjourned 12:00 noon.

Respectfully submitted,

Evelyn Hannigan



